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 Hello all,  
 
Week 8 and not only are we almost at the end of the Term we are working our way back to a ‘new normal’ at 
school. Whilst there is still a lot of extra cleaning going on and lots of extra sanitiser around the school we are now 
also starting to see some of the restrictions relax, particularly when it comes to visitors on site. We welcomed back 
our School Nurse Helen today and we will see the return of other allied support professionals over the coming 
weeks.  
 
These relaxations also mean that whilst we still need to socially distance and have rigorous hygiene practises we 
are welcome to invite parents back on site for certain activities. July the 1st and 2nd are the key dates I want you to 
put into your calendar. On the 1st of July we will be hosting our Annual Year 6 Speech Night and on the 2nd of July 
our Year 2/3 class will be hosting an assembly, to both of which relevant parents are not only welcome but 
encouraged to attend! One small change that you should be aware of is that this assembly and all assemblies next 
term will start at 9am on Thursdays, a change from the 2pm in which they have started at over the last couple of 
years. This change will allow us to make a few exciting changes to the assemblies where we have in the past 
struggled with time, in our attempt to finish before 2:30 and the close of school.  
 
In week 6 we held our cross country carnival, whilst it was unfortunate that parents were unable to attend I can tell 
you that the students had a fantastic time. Thank you again to Mrs Bailey for her organisation and well done to all 
the students, the effort and sportsmanship on the day was superb. Another exciting development is that 
Interschool Carnivals are now able to go ahead. The Interschool Cross Country Carnival will be the first event on the 
sporting calendar next term, Mrs Bailey will be contacting the families of the students who qualified in the near 
future. Faction Athletics, Interschool Athletics, and Interschool Swimming carnivals at this stage will also all go 
ahead and the Secondary Winter Carnival has been adapted and moved to Spring but will also go ahead, albeit 
with maybe some different sports. Very exciting news, watch this space! 
 
I am also very happy to let you all know that Bec and her wonderful team in the canteen are now back up and 
running on Mondays in addition to the regular Fridays. What a treat it is to be able to not worry about what is in 
the lunch box and just let our wonderful canteen men and ladies prepare a delicious recess and lunch for you. It is 
worth noting that the canteen is working towards becoming a cashless canteen system, if you haven’t already I 
would encourage you to download the app and order through there.  
 
Thank you everyone, have a great week 
 
Ben Ratz 
Principal 

Term 2 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Week   22nd June 
Canteen open 
 

23rd 

Narrogin SHS 
visit – Yr 10’s 

24th 

P&C Meeting 7pm in 
the school staff room. 

25th 

Early close 
P&C Wood Raffle 
drawn 

26th 
Canteen open 

Week  10 29th 
 
Canteen open 
 

30th July 1st 

Newsletter 
Yr 6 Speech Night 
6.30pm Music Room 

2nd 

Early close 
Year 2/3 Assembly 
@ 9am 

3rd 

Canteen open 
Students last day 
of term. 
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Faction Cross Country 

While our Faction Cross Country Carnival format was indeed very different this year, the effort and hard work that 
our students put in to their running did not alter come carnival day. I have been extremely proud all term of the 
way all students have tackled cross country training during fitness for primary students, and Physical Education 
lessons for secondary students. We had several close races which was wonderful to see. Some placings were 
determined by a sprint finish! Dale faction held the lead all day; however, the efforts of our secondary Forrest 
students saw their faction move from third place to second. Thank you to Mrs Sharlee Higgins for assisting me to 
run proceedings on the day. I am pleased to say that an Interschool Cross Country Carnival will be held early next 
term. Team members will be notified by the end of the week.  
Mrs Bailey 

 

Pre-

Primary  

Gold Cooper & Felicity 

Silver Lachlan & Aurora 

Year 1  Gold Alec & Heidi 

Silver George & Mia 

Year 2  Gold Billy & Ashlyn 

Silver Hamish & Pippa 

Year 3  Gold Jason & Abigail 

Silver Sebastian & Ruth 

Year 4  Gold Burke &Takara 

Silver Darcy & Ellienore 

Year 5  Gold Wyatt & Alice 

Silver Wallace & Indiana 

Year 6  Gold Patrick & Courtney 

Silver Kody & Ruby 

Year 

7/8  

Gold Blair & Carly 

Silver Nathan & Mya 

Year 

9/10   

Gold 

 

Thomas & Dail 

Silver Tyler  



Canteen Qkr App 

Canteen is now operating on Monday’s and Friday’s. Please refer to the ordering system 
instructions below.  If you have any concerns or queries in regards to the Canteen or the 
App, please contact Bec on 0407 449 184. 
 

P&C Update: 

Next Meeting: 
After a long break, we are pleased to announce that the next P&C Meeting will be held on: 
 

Wednesday, 24th June at 7pm in the School Staff Room.  
 

ALL WELCOME! 
 

P&C meeting reminders (and other P&C news) is emailed to all parents on our contact list. If you are not receiving 
these reminders, please email beverleypandc@gmail.com to be added to our distribution list. 
 

Uniform Shop SALE 
The Uniform Shop is happy to offer the following discontinued lines of stock for the BARGAIN price of $5 each!! 
The table below shows what we have available in each size, and once it is gone, it's gone! If you are interested in 
any of these items, please text Kristy on 0439 634 650. 
 

                                                                                                                                                                    SIZE 
ITEM   4 6 8 10 12 14 16 

Girls Black 'Hard' skort       2 3 2   1 

Girls Active Soft Skort Black   5 5           

Girls Active Pants Stretch Cotton Black   1 4     1 2   

Cargo Shorts Black   2 1 4         

Micro-Fibre Sports Shorts   2 2 2 1   1 5 

 

Thank-you 
The Beverley DHS P&C would like to say a HUGE thankyou to Mike Fairclough, for his continued sponsorship of the 
P&C in 2020. This support is much appreciated and we hope to be able to use this money to bring an 'event' to our 
school community again this year.... stay tuned!! 

 

mailto:beverleypandc@gmail.com


Reminder: All tickets, sold or unsold must be returned to school on 

Friday, June 19th 2020. 
 

 

As the weather cools down the P&C have been working hard to 
chop a trailer load of firewood to raffle as a P&C fundraiser to 
keep you warm this winter!  
Each family has been allocated 10 tickets to sell and they have 
been sent home from school today.  

Tickets are $2 each OR 3 for $5.  
Please ensure that the person writes their full name and contact number on the ticket 
and tickets are returned to the school (with the money) to go in the draw. 
 

The raffle will be drawn  

on Thursday, the 25th June 2020. 
  

Additional tickets can be requested from the school to be sent home, or are available 

to purchase at businesses in the main street. 
  
Thank you in advance for your support with P&C fundraising, all money raised by the 
P&C goes back into the school to make a difference for all of our students. 
 

2021 Kindy Enrolments  

2021 Kindergarten students have birth dates between 1.7.2016 and 30.6.2017.  If your child is eligible 
for Kindy in 2021, please contact the school office on 9646 1165 and we will email out a copy of the 
Enrolment Form.  Alternatively, the paperwork can be collected from the front office during the hours of 
8.30am to 3pm weekdays.  All completed forms are required back to the school by Friday 3rd July, 2020. 

Congratulations to all our Faction Cross Country medal recipients. 

 

2021


